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Garner-Hayfield -Ventura Schools - MISSION STATEMENT 
 

Our mission is to prepare students for a successful future 
 in a kind, caring, and compassionate way. 

 

 

 
 

SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS 
 

     The upcoming Garner-Hayfield-Ventura School Board 
meetings will be held as follows: 
 

v Monday, December 11, 2017, 6:30 PM 
v Monday, January 8, 2018, 6:30 PM 
 

     The meetings will be held in the high school media 
center.  Visitors are welcome to attend. 
 

 
 

SUBSTITUTES NEEDED 
 

     Throughout the school year, we are looking for interested 
teacher, paraprofessional, foodservice, maintenance, and 
nurse substitutes when our staff needs to be gone. If you 
are interested, please call the following people with your 
information. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

GHV HS Substitutes – L. Formanek, 923-2632 
GHV PK-4th Substitutes – D. Dallman, 923-2831 

GHV 5th-8th Substitutes – C. Echelberger, 829-4484 
Foodservice Substitutes – K. Zobist, 924-2356 

Maintenance Substitutes – Kris Hanson, 923-2718 
Nurse Substitutes – B. Hiscocks, 923-2831 

Paraprofessional Substitutes – D. Dallman, 923-2831 
Transportation Subs  - Kevin Hanson, 641-529-1593 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
     New substitutes need to stop in the Superintendent’s 
Office to complete background check paperwork. THANKS! 

 
NONDISCRIMINATION 

 
 POLICY STATEMENT 

 
     It is the policy of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community 
School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, 
color, national origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age (for 
employment), marital status (for programs), sexual 
orientation, gender identity and socioeconomic status (for 
programs) in its educational programs and employment 
practices.  There is a grievance procedure for processing 
complaints of discrimination.  If you have questions or a 
grievance related to this policy please contact the 
district’s Equity Coordinator:  Jim Haag, GHV High School 
Principal, 605 Lyon Street, Garner, Iowa 50438, 641-923-
2632, jhaag@ghvschools.org 
 
 
 

 
 

 
SCHOOL or EVENT CANCELLATIONS/ 

 
LATE STARTS 

 
Iowa School Alerts Becomes Gov/Delivery 

 
     In case of inclement weather, all weather-related 
announcements will be sent out using the GovDelivery 
System as well as notification to radio and television 
stations.  To sign up for this free GovDelivery service, you 
can go to the school website, www.ghvschools.org, and it is 
under “District Information” still under the Iowa School Alerts 
name.  Notifications can be made by text message to your 
cell phone or to your e-mail address, or both.  You can 
select messages from only a particular building or all 
buildings. 



 
SENIOR PICTURE DEADLINE APPROACHING 

by Lori Griesert & Gina Chenoweth 
 

     Seniors and their parents need to be aware that the 
deadline for submitting senior pictures for this year’s 
yearbook is January 15, 2018. 
     Seniors need to have their picture to Miss Griesert or 
Mrs. Chenoweth on or before that date if they wish to be 
included in the 2017-18 edition of the yearbook. Students 
may submit their picture electronically to  
lgriesert@ghvschools.org or gchenoweth@ghvschools 
.org, or on a CD, or may turn in a hard copy of their photo. 
All photos should be COLOR, and a traditional head and 
shoulder shot (no hands near or on the face) is preferred to 
achieve uniformity in the senior section of the yearbook. 
Please be sure the picture is a vertical one, not a horizontal 
one. 
     Additionally, seniors need to submit a baby photo that 
will be used in the yearbook and in the graduation day slide 
show. These are also due January 15, 2018. 
     Seniors or senior parents with questions may contact 
Miss Griesert or Mrs. Chenoweth at the high school. 
 

 
 

2017-18 YEARBOOKS FOR SALE 
by Lori Griesert & Gina Chenoweth 

 
 Our second sales campaign for this year’s 
yearbook recently ended, but we will run additional sales 
campaigns in January, March, and April. Yearbooks may 
be ordered online anytime at jostensyearbooks.com or by 
using order forms that will be available at the high school 
during the sales campaigns. Watch the high school daily 
announcements for further information.  

 
AMAZING ART 

By Annette Marrero-Smidt 
 

     Since 2015, the Clear Lake Arts Center has been 
creating an annual calendar with photographs depicting the 
artwork on display at the Arts Center. This year, they 
decided to select from the body of work that was on display 
at the Student Art Show, which took place this past March 
2017. The Elementary Visual Arts Department (and I), 
are happy to announce that the Clear Lake Arts Center has 
chosen four of our very own! Marissa Muff, Dionysus Goll, 
Meredith Hinz, and Kaleb Feld will be a part of the Arts 
Center's 2018 Calendar! We are so proud of each of you!!!   
 

 
 
 
 

THREE- and FOUR-YEAR-OLD 
 

PRESCHOOL SIGN UP 
  
     We will start taking names for the 2018-2019 three- and 
four-year-old preschool classes in January, 2018.   

• If your child will be three by September 15, 2018, 
they are eligible for the three-year-old preschool 
class.   

• If your child will be four by September 15, 2018, 
they are eligible for our four-year-old preschool 
class.   

     If you are interested in sending your child, please 
contact Doris Dallman at the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura 
Elementary School.  The phone number is:  641-923-2831. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

FALL BOOK FAIR SUCCESS 
by Kristi Carew, K-12 Teacher Librarian 

  
     I would like to thank everyone who came to the GHV 
Elementary Library and purchased books from the Fall 
Book Fair during Parent-Teacher Conferences. Our total 
sales made it possible to select over $2000.00 in free 
books from Scholastic for our Elementary, Jr. High, and 
High School Libraries.  The “Scholastic Dollars” earned 
have been matched dollar for dollar by the Hancock County 
Foundation. This provides additional funds that will be used 
to purchase books for all three of our school libraries in our 
GHV district. 
     Our PTO also generously gives each teacher in the 
Elementary and Intermediate buildings $10.00 to purchase 
classroom books from the fair to add to their classroom 
libraries.  This gives our library an additional amount for 
book profit. 
     Our Spring Book Fair will be held during Parent-Teacher 
Conferences on March 20th and March 22nd.  We look 
forward to seeing everyone back again to support reading 
in our GHV schools. 
 

 



GHV JUNIOR HIGH STUDENTS SELECTED FOR 
HONOR BAND 

  
    Five GHV Junior High Band students were selected as 
members of the North Central Iowa Bandmasters 
Association Honor Band, held November 11th at Algona’s 
Performing Arts Center. The day began with auditions for 
chair placement.  Auditions were based upon required 
etudes, scales and the honor band music.  Approximately 
190 students from 33 Schools in north Iowa were selected 
to create two equally skilled bands under direction of guest 
conductors. 
     Hanna Knoll - Flute; Nolan Balk - Clarinet; Marleyna 
Woody - Alto Saxophone; Max Frohling - Tenor saxophone; 
 and Matthew Obermann - Euphonium, all represented 
GHV Junior High as members of this year’s honor band. 
The bands concluded their full day of rehearsals with 
a 5:00 p.m. performance to a packed auditorium of family, 
friends and directors. 
 

 
 
 

TOP OF IOWA ALL-CONFERENCE BAND 
 

     Nine students were named to the Top of Iowa All-
Conference Band.  On Monday, November 13, members of 
the band came together in Mason City at the NIACC 
auditorium.  They rehearsed together during the afternoon 
and gave a performance at 7:30pm that evening.  GHV 
High School musicians included Kyle Bell – Trumpet, 
Patrick Carew – Trumpet, Ethan Hansen – Tuba, Josi 
Hasler – Flute, Alyssa Nelson – Flute, Leah Johnson – Alto 
Sax, Ian Nelson – Clarinet, Paige Schnieders – Clarinet, 
Colton Schroeder – Trumpet.  

 
 

2017 IOWA ALL-STATE MUSIC FESTIVAL 
 

     Several GHV musicians auditioned for the Iowa All-
State Band & Orchestra.  Eric Heitland, French Horn, was 
selected to perform with the Orchestra.  Eric will participate 
in the Festival November 16-18, culminating with a 
performance in Hilton Coliseum on Saturday evening. The 
performance will be broadcast over Iowa Public Television 
during Thanksgiving break.   
 

 
 

 
GHV MUSICIANS SELECTED FOR ALL-DISTRICT 

ENSEMBLE 
 

     Five GHV musicians were named to the NCIBA All-
District Concert Band. Brandon Englin – Percussion, Ethan 
Hansen – Tuba, Eric Heitland – French Horn, Ian Nelson -
Clarinet, and Mitch Steffensmeier – Trombone. These five 
instrumentalists will gather with other members of the All-
District group on Saturday, January 6th, at NIACC in Mason 
City.  They will rehearse during the day and a performance 
will be given for the public at 5 p.m. in the auditorium.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

UPCOMING GHV HIGH SCHOOL BAND EVENTS 
 

November 13 – Top of Iowa All-Conference Honor Band - 
NIACC 

November 16-18 – Iowa All-State Music Festival – Ames, 
IA 

December 18 – Holiday Concert – GHV Auditorium –  
7 p.m. 

January 6 – NCIBA All-District Honor Band Festival – 
NIACC 

 
 
 
 

 
 
GHV HIGH SCHOOL HOLIDAY VOCAL CONCERT 

by Jason Heitland 
 
     Mark your calendars for the annual GHV High School 
Vocal Music Department Holiday Concert, which will be 
held on Thursday, December 7th at 7:00 p.m., in the high 
school auditorium.  This year’s concert will include Impulse, 
Mixed Choir, Concert Choir, as well as many featured 
performances showcasing our talented high school 
vocalists.  Selections for this year’s concert include:  Carol 
of the Bells, Sleigh Ride, Rise Up Shepherd and Follow, I 
Saw Three Ships, Do You Hear What I Hear, and many 
other holiday favorites.  Hope to see you on December 7th! 
 



 
 

2018 DRIVER’S EDUCATION CLASSES 
by Tony Englin 

  
     It’s time to organize the calendar and buckle up for the 
2018 GHV Driver’s Education Classes taking place this 
spring.  Classes will begin Monday, February 12th in the 
GHV High School Auditorium, where we will distribute 
books, the class schedule, and the syllabus.  Typically our 
classes will be held every Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Friday morning (with a few exceptions). The actual 
class times will be announced at a later time. 
     The online sign-up form for the 2018 Drivers Education 
class will be available in early January, with a link being 
posted in the announcements for both the Junior High and 
High School students.  
     Please feel free to contact Mr. Englin with any questions 
you may have regarding this year’s class 
at tenglin@ghvschools.org. 
 

 
 

NEWS FROM THE SCHOOL HEALTH OFFICE 
by Nurses Bonnie & Holly 

 
     Has your child ever woken up not feeling well and you 
wondered, "Is it okay to send my child to school today?" 
GHV has policies in place to help you with this decision and 
to help stop the spread of illness. 
When should you keep your child home? 

• If your child has a temperature greater than, or 
equal to, 100.0 F. 

• If your child is vomiting or experiencing diarrhea. 
They also need to be vomiting- diarrhea-free for 24 
hours prior to returning to school. 

• Did your child wake up with a pink, matted-shut 
eye?  This could possibly be pink eye. Your child 
needs to be on prescription eye drops for 24 hours 
prior to returning to school. 

• Was your child diagnosed with strep throat?  If yes, 
your child needs to be on antibiotics for 24 hours 
prior to returning to school. 

• If your child wakes up feeling miserable, laying 
head on breakfast table, constant cough and/or 
drainage running down nose, it may be a good idea 
to have a day of rest. 
 
 

     These guidelines are not only in place to get your child 
feeling his/her best so they can return to their learning 
environment, but to also stop the spread of infection at 
GHV Community School District. Thanks for being your 
child's best advocate!  We couldn't do our job without you! 
 

 
TIPS ON HEADLICE 

 
     As hat season is upon us, we thought we'd take a 
minute to review a little about head lice.  
     Remember you should always assume there is a case 
of lice in your child's classroom, or in the community. 
Therefore, you should check your child's head at least 
weekly to prevent the spread of lice.  
     Students found to have lice during the school day will 
not be sent home from school. Parents will be notified and 
will be asked to treat head lice before returning to school 
the next day. Classrooms will be notified if 20% of the class 
is known to have lice at any one given time.  
     Please note if your child is found to have head lice, 
treatment is about a two-week process. After treatment with 
lice shampoo, remember you need to comb child's hair 
daily with nit comb provided. Wash bedding, coats, hats, 
blankies on a high temperature setting frequently (every 
day to every other day). Wash combs/brushes/headbands 
in a bleach water solution. Vacuum mattress, pillows, 
couches daily. Don't forget to bag stuffed animals and any 
other plush items for up to two months.  
 
 
 

HOW DO YOU CHECK FOR HEAD LICE? 
 
     Regular checks for head lice are a good way to spot 
head lice before they have time to multiply and infest (are 
present in large numbers) your child's head.   

• Seat your child in a brightly lit room. 

• Part the hair. 

• Look for crawling lice and for nits on your child's 
scalp, a section at a time. 

• Live lice are hard to find. They avoid light and 
move quickly. 

• Nits will look like small white or yellow-brown 
specks and be firmly attached to the hair near the 
scalp. The easiest place to find them is at the 
hairline at the back of the neck or behind the ears. 
Nits can be confused with many other things such 
as dandruff, dirt particles, or hair spray droplets. 
The way to tell the difference is that nits are firmly 
attached to hair, while dandruff, dirt, or other 
particles are not. 

• Use a fine-tooth comb to help you search the scalp 
section by section. 

     If you have questions about lice, please contact your 
child's school nurse. 

 
 



 

 
 

GHV INDUSTRIAL TECH STUDENTS TOUR 
LOCAL BUSINESSES 

by Josh Omans 
 
     During the month of October, working with the Garner 
Chamber of Commerce, students got the opportunity to 
visit for local manufacturers and see what happens behind 
their doors.  
     On October 6, a day which is widely recognized as 
Manufacturing Day, students toured Stellar Industries.  The 
service truck manufacturer opened the doors to our 
students to showcase the technology they use in the 
manufacturing process of their service trucks and cranes.  
To conclude the tour, Stellar offered the students the 
opportunity to get hands on with their cranes. 
     The next business students had the opportunity to tour 
is Plas-Tech Tooling.  Plas-Tech Tooling is a machine shop 
that has a diverse offering of services ranging from 
production machining, and plastic injection mold building, 
as well as the ability to run plastic injected parts.  Students 
were able to see CNC machines in action, the precision 
measure tools in use, the precision fixturing used in the 
production machining process, as well as the plastic 
injection molding equipment. 
     Iowa Mold Tooling welcomed the students for the next 
tour.  IMT has been a fixture in the Garner community for 
many years with its service truck and service crane 
manufacturing.  The students were able to see the many 
robotic welding cells, the crane testing station as well as 
the assembly process the trucks work through.  One of the 
highlights for the students was being able to see the 
military work that IMT also does. 
     For our final tour we visited Zinpro.  Zinpro is 
manufacturer of feed additives used to improve animal 
wellness and performance.  The students had an 
opportunity to see the equipment used in the process of 
mixing the feed additives as well as the automated 
equipment utilized to package and palletize the finished 
product.  One thing that was highlighted was the fact that 
Zinpro is an international company and many of the 
products produced in Garner are bound for overseas 
destinations. 
     We cannot thank Stellar, Plas-Tech, IMT, and Zinpro 
enough for this great opportunity.  College and Career 
Readiness is a focus in the high school, and this was a 
great opportunity for students to see careers in action.  We 
would like to also give big thank you to Amber Jenniges of 
the Garner Chamber for lining up these tours.  We look 
forward to working with Amber and the businesses to make 
these tours an annual event. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
GHVJH STUDENT COUNCIL 

by Becky Ziesmer & Jr. High Student Council 
 
     It has been a great start to 2017-2018 for the Junior 
High students at GHV.  The GHV Junior High Student 
Council is picked each fall.  The students have to give 
speeches in front of the student body and then each grade 
votes for their President, Vice-President, Secretary, 
Treasurer and three Council Representatives.  We always 
have phenomenal speeches.   
     This school year the following students are on our 
Student Council:  Ryan Darg, Shelby Howke, Benjamin 
Furst, Kye Mackey, Maxwell Whipple, Rhett Steenhard, 
Rylee Frayne, Samuel Wood, Alexander Tusha, Anna 
Zrostlik, Emma Goll, Garrett Heller, Kallie Atwell, Morgan 
Krein, and Reece Bruggeman.   
 
     The activities that we have done so far this school year 
are:   

• Homecoming Participation by engaging in dress up 
days and cleaning up after the parade 

• Fundraising for Hurricane Harvey at the 
Intermediate and the Junior High by collecting 
money in our first period classes, paying for 
dressing up, and having a bake sale during a JH 
Volleyball game.  (GHV Intermediate and JH did 
great!!) 

• Red Ribbon Week – we had announcements every 
day and paired dress up days with Red Ribbon 
themes to remind the students to strive to be drug-
and alcohol-free. 

• Bake Sale for Parent-Teacher Conferences  
• Plans in our future are for a Dodge Ball/Dance 

Night, Christmas Shopping for a needy family, 
Valentine Cookie Sales, Spring Bake Sale, and 
last, having our 2nd Color Run in the spring   

 
     Our Administration and Student Assistance Team is in 
the process of writing a Junior High Student Council 
Constitution to establish some laws and rules for 
membership in the Junior High Student Council.  This is a 
fun process and will help us in our future! 
     Thanks for supporting our Junior High Student Council 
in their endeavors!   
 
 
 
 
 
 



WE ARE GOING TO PERU! 
by June Bahnsen     

 

 
 
     The Spanish Department at GHV would like to 
announce the 2018 Spanish trip!  Every 2 years we travel 
somewhere, and this time we are heading to Peru!  We will 
be traveling to Peru from June 4- June 14.  Students 
eligible  to take  this trip  must have  taken Spanish 2 by the  
time we travel in 2018 and should be enrolled in Spanish 
for the following year.  This opportunity only comes around 
once every 2 years, so don’t miss out!  See our itinerary 
below. 
     On June 4, 2018, we will arrive in Peru’s capital, Lima, 
which is one of the largest and most active in South 
America.   We will be introduced to the Plaza de Armas, the 
heart of the old town and former center of Spain’s new 
world empire; the (relatively) more modern Plaza San 
Martín with its early 20th century beaux-arts architecture; 
Gold Museum and Archaeological Museum, where we can 
explore the ruins of once-important Incan temples and 
palaces.  We will visit both San Francisco church and 
Santo Domingo convent, exploring the catacombs, tombs 
and colonial architecture.  
     After two days in Lima, we will depart on an early flight 
to Cuzco, the historic capital of the Inca Empire.  An 
afternoon guided tour shows our students the ancient 
fortress of Sacsayhuamán, the Inca bath of Tambo 
Machay, the sacred spot of Kenko, and the small fort of 
Puca Pucara.  
     The following morning we will board the train for the 
magnificent temple ruins of Machu Picchu.  This famous 
Incan citadel of nearly 200 remaining structures set nearly 
8,000 feet above sea level is as stunning as it is historic.  
We will learn about the 15th century Inca citadel on a guided 
sightseeing tour of the main sites.  We will then spend the 
night in close by Aguas Calientes, named for its naturally 
occurring hot baths.  The following morning we will once 
again return to the endlessly intriguing Machu Picchu.  We 
will hike Huayna Picchu, and we can choose to either walk 
to the Sun Gate or imagine living during the Incan times at 
the Inca Bridge.  That afternoon we will take the train back 
to Cuzco. 
     On June 10, we will be back in Cuzco.  We will enjoy a 
full-day excursion to the resplendent Sacred Valley, 
believed to be the birthplace of the Inca Empire.  We begin 
with a trip to see the salt mines of Maras and the nearby 
Incan circular terracing of Moray.  We will continue to the 
village of Posac and interact with the locals at its famous 
Indian Market, after which we will visit the ruins of 
Ollantaytambo, another important Incan site and starting 
place of the Inca Trail. 
     The following day we will travel by private coach to the 
city of Juliaca, stopping en route at the archeological site in 
Racchi and the Spanish colonial town of Andahuaylillas. 
We will continue on to Puno, a famed folklore capital of 
Peru on the shores of Lake Titicaca.  
     
 

     On June 12 we will set off across Lake Titicaca by boat. 
Lake Titicaca is considered to be the largest lake in South 
America and the highest navigable lake in the world.  In 
any case, it is spectacular.  Your boat ride includes stops at 
Taquile Island and the Uros Islands, small floating islands 
crafted from packed totora reeds by the native community 
that resides there.  Enjoy a cultural exchange with the Uros 
people to learn about their unique lifestyle and habitat.  
     Early the next morning we will visit to the ancient 
Chullpa Tombs of Sillustani.  The pre-Incan funeral towers 
are something to see, and we’ll learn more about their 
purpose and construction before continuing to Juliaca.  We 
will enjoy a farewell dinner and then depart for the USA. 
We will arrive in the USA on June 14. 
     If you have any questions or you’d like to enroll, please 
contact June Bahnsen at jbahnsen@ghvschools.org or 
kklooster@ghvschools.org. 
 

MID-YEAR REMINDERS 
     Happy Holidays to all of our GHV community members! 
Below is a recap of the hours at GHV Elementary School, 
for both PS-4 students and 5-8 students who ride the 
shuttle. 
PS-4 GHV STUDENTS 

• The GHV Elementary Building in Garner opens at    
6:00 a.m. for TK-4 students attending the Before 
School Program; students and 
parents/guardians should enter through the 
Before School Program doors on the outside of 
the building to the right of the elementary office. 

• The GHV Elementary Building will be open only for 
breakfast eaters at 7:45 a.m.  Students should 
enter through the Before School Program doors. 

• All other students will be offered a supervised 
recess beginning at 7:40 a.m. and ending 
at 8:10 a.m.  Students can be dropped off on the 
east side of the building. 

• The GHV Elementary Building will be opened 
at 8:10 a.m. for students to enter.  The Ventura 
Shuttle will arrive at this time. 

• GHV Elementary classes begin at 8:20 a.m.  
Students who arrive after 8:20 a.m. must stop in 
the office to check in. 

5 - 8 GHV STUDENTS RIDING THE BUS TO VENTURA 
FROM GARNER 

• The GHV Elementary Building in Garner will be 
open at 7:30 a.m. for students riding the shuttle.  
Breakfast will be available. Students should 
enter through the Main Entrance doors. 

• 5-8 students will be supervised in the gym 
from 7:30 a.m. until dismissal for the shuttle.  
Students should not wait for the shuttle buses 
outside as there is not appropriate supervision 
outdoors. 

• 5-8 students should not enter the building through 
any other doors of the building, regardless of 
them being open.  We do not have appropriate 
supervision for students in the building 
before 7:30 a.m. 



December/

January  

2018 
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